Dear Parents,









    


Your child began using Accelerated Reader (AR) this week.  AR is a reading program used in many schools around the nation.  It has helped to motivate hundreds of students to read.  I have witnessed students selecting more challenging books, reading more often, and with greater comprehension while using AR.


AR has great results, but it is really a simple program.  Students read books from our AR book list and then take a multiple-choice test on a computer.  Each book is given a point value.   Both the reading level of the book and the length of the book determine the point value.  For example: If I read Changes For Molly by Valerie Tripp, I can earn 1.0 point.  If I only get 7 out of 10 correct, then I will earn 0.7 points.  If I get 5 out of 10 correct, then I will not earn any points and I cannot take the test again.

You can check at home to see if a book is on the list.  Go to www.arbookfind.com to search all of the available books.  It will also tell you the grade level (BL).  

I’m setting a minimum goal of 8.0 points for the first marking period.  The deadline will be October 30th.  You can check the AR test scores and total points from home. Please see hand out from Open House. The AR program also continues into 5th grade.  Therefore, their record of book tests will follow them for the next two years.  It is important that students read the books carefully and choose a book that is not too difficult for them.  Students have tried to read very difficult books in hopes of earning a lot of points, only to give up on the book or fail the test in the end.  If the students consistently read books on their level, 8 points will not be a difficult goal.


If you would like to read part of the book to or with your child, this is fine.  Please have your child read at least as much of the book as you do.  Another way to help your child with storybooks is to ask them to tell you the 5 story elements of the story.  (setting, characters, problem, major events, and solution to the problem)  Generally the questions are not difficult if the book was read recently.  I suggest reading short non-fiction books twice before taking the test because of the numerous facts presented.  If you have any other questions, I would be happy to answer them now or at conferences.

  
The important thing is that our students keep reading good books.  Please make sure your son or daughter always has a good book to read.       
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Happy Reading! 

      


            Mrs. Dill
